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October 16, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance requesting the abolishment of the airport noise containment reserve subfund within the King County International Airport construction fund and transferring the remaining fund balance to the airport construction fund.  Also requested is authorization to end the transfer of Lot 14 revenues from the airport operating fund to the airport noise containment reserve subfund.
The airport noise containment reserve subfund was created in 1998 by Ordinance 13238.   The intent was to fund the design and cost estimate for a noise containment facility for the King County International Airport.  In 2005, the airport completed the required Ground Run-up Enclosure (Hush House) siting and feasibility study in cooperation with the Airport Roundtable.  The study concluded that the project should not move forward due to airport physical site limitations, excessive project costs potentially ranging from $13.5 million to $30 million.  The Airport Roundtable unanimously agreed with the study’s findings.  The 2007 Executive Proposed Budget includes closure of the airport containment facility reserve subfund and remaining funds to be transferred to the airport construction fund.

Additionally, in 2001, Ordinance 14208 directed the revenue from Lot 14 to be transferred from the airport operating fund to the airport noise containment reserve subfund until the initial commitment of six million dollars for that subfund be restored or a design and cost estimate for the noise containment be finalized.  The enclosed ordinance requests Ordinance 14208, Section 2, be repealed, ending the transfer of Lot 14 revenues to the airport noise containment reserve subfund.
Please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434, or Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1441 for further information regarding this transmittal.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


 Michael Alvine, Staff Lead, Labor, Operations, and Technology

 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Sid Bender, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Beth Goldberg, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Robert I. Burke, AAE, Airport Director, DOT 
